
Psrks and Recreation Committee Meeting June 9, 2022 at Barnes Town Office 

 

Meeting called to order at 9:00 by Chairman Blair Gagne 

Quorum established with members present:  Marc Lybeck, Mark Sutton, Blair Gagne, Terry 

Kolberg, Kay Erdahl, Marcia Wellnitz.  Also in attendance:  Tom Renz, Town Board Liaison and 

Loren Bohl, Park Maintenance.  Public notice was posted on 06/07/2022. 

A motion to approve the agenda and dispense with of the minutes of May meeting was made 

by Marcia, seconded by Terry.  Passed.  

No work was done yet on clearing trees for sledding hills (both new proposed one and existing 

one) Blair will meet with Jeff at TLP to show him exactly what should be cleared.  

A fire pit at TLP was discussed last month and no decision was made on a good place for one 

and whether it was necessary, so a fire pit area is put on hold for now.  

Brush Hog will be purchased by Friends of TLP at Tractor Supply.  Tom will take care of ordering 

it.  

Storage garage at TLP will be 30 X 32 and still looking for bids for next year construction. The 

area will be marked off so a concrete slab could be poured this year.  The $5000 grant for the 

tennis court can be used towards this project.  It may cost a little over that – and the Friends of 

TLP has funds that could be applied to this cost. 

Pickleball/tennis court project. The windscreens are ordered and Terry will order ties to install it 

afterthe resurfacing is done.  There are a few weeds growing into the fence that Loren will look 

at before the resurfacing is done.   Players will need to be informed that the courts are closed 

for a time with this project, so signs on entrances and notices on town website and Facebook 

will be posted.  

Skating rink is a continued discussion with maintenance looking at what can be used around the 

edges to keep water from leaking as it freezes.  

Blair handed out a copy of our committee’s purpose, goals and responsibilities for members to 

read over and discuss and possibly update at a future meeting.  A prospective committee 

member is in the process of handing in her application to the town board for approval.   

A motion was made to adjourn at 9:50 by Terry, seconded by Marc.  Passed. 

Respectfully submitted by Terry Kolberg 

 

 


